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 The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, September 8, 2020, at 7:30 

p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.  Those attending the meeting were as 

follows:  Supervisors Wayne Klingman, Karen Watters and Robert Goss, Jr., Thomas E. Boop, 

Solicitor, taxpayers of the township and Secretary, Karen L. Watters.   

 

 Chairman, Wayne Klingman called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the 

pledge of allegiance. 

 

 The floor was opened for public comment.  None.  

 

Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve the August minutes seconded by Wayne Klingman.  

All in favor, motion PASSED.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report 

and pay the bills for September, with the addition of EZ Tire for $850.00 and Ken Catherman for 

a phone card for $107.64, seconded by Wayne Klingman.  All in favor, motion PASSED. 

 

• Visitors:  The Shoemaker matter with the fence and livestock was revisited after 

discussion it was determined that it was a civil matter. 

 

• Permits- 

Building:  No report. 

Zoning: Dave Weller and Curt Zimmerman 

Sewage: Juskowiak, Martin, Zimmerman and Libby 

 

• Correspondence:  

A new website was created for the township:  lewistownshipunionco.org 

   

Email from Gregory Dibble regarding the services provided in his office. 

 

Email from the Pennsylvania State Police on the new website on the accident on Route 

45 and Pleasant Grove Road.  The road sign was damaged. 

 

 Email from Laura Lenhart regarding the Spotted Lanternfly and information regarding 

the concerns of damage to the agricultural, horticultural and also the waste it creates on materials 

such as decks and furniture. 

 

 OLD BUSINESS: 



 

 Britt Bassett was present to review the current status of the ACT 537 plan update.  The 

revisions were made and the public comment period expired without any comments.  Robert 

Goss, Jr. made a motion to adopt Resolution 2020-4 to adopt the revised ACT 537 dated July 24, 

2020, seconded by Wayne Klingman.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 

 Britt Bassett also reviewed the updated calendar of events with a spring 2022 

construction. 

 

 The Gearhart Estate was discussed regarding the trash and rubbish on the property.  The 

trailer has been condemned by the county. 

 

 Discussion regarding the Joe White property, Matt Shirk said he would begin 

construction this winter on the property. 

 

 Aaron Zimmerman zoning issue with changing the zoning district from Rural Residential 

to Ag was tabled. Attorney Boop will contact the zoning solicitor, Martin Wilson to discuss this 

further. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

 Discussion regarding a complaint from a resident regarding a split maple tree on John 

Donahoe’s property.  Concerns of the tree creating a safety issue.  Tom Boop will check on the 

owner’s address and the secretary will send a letter regarding the matter. 

 

 F. Long Ballfield was discussed, the roof on the dugouts are coming off, fence is down 

along the east side of backstop, the matter was tabled at this time. 

 

 

 

No further business to be conducted. 

Respectfully submitted. 

Karen L. Watters, Secretary 

 


